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Friday 2nd February 2024
Dear Parents and Carers,
We hope this letter finds you well and that the new year has begun on a positive note for your families. It’s been wonderful to see the children return from the Christmas break refreshed and ready to dive back into their lessons. They have wasted no time in getting back into the swing of things, making great strides towards the upcoming February half-term. 
Staffing

We’re excited to share some updates and upcoming events with you in this newsletter. Firstly, please join us in extending a warm welcome to Mrs King and Mrs Van Lelyveld, who have recently joined our teaching team in January. They’ve settled in seamlessly and are fully immersed in the vibrant atmosphere here at Old Stratford Primary.

We’re excited to share another addition to the Old Stratford team. Mrs Dickens will be joining us from the 4th of March as a Teaching Assistant, supporting our Reception Class. We look forward to welcoming her as she becomes a valuable part of our team.

While we’re sad to bid farewell to Mr. Hey-Hoe, our former apprentice caretaker who has chosen to pursue a different career path, we wish him all the best in his future endeavours. As a result of this departure, we currently have a staffing gap, but rest assured, our dedicated team is working together to ensure the smooth operation and upkeep of the school. Mr Kennedy, the Trust Premises Manager, is visiting the school weekly to oversee all health and safety checks, ensuring a safe environment for our pupils and staff.

Walk-In Mornings
We have been delighted to see such strong parent participation on our Walk-In mornings, with our next session scheduled for Years 4 & 5 on Friday, February 9th (8.45 am – 9.15 am) and Reception at 3.00 – 3.30 pm. These sessions provide valuable opportunities for parents to engage with their child’s learning environment.
Class Assemblies
Looking ahead, we have a series of class assemblies planned, starting with Year 5 on Friday, 1st March. These assemblies are a fantastic platform for our children to showcase their learning and develop their presentation skills in front of an audience of parents.

Friday 8th March – Year 4 class assembly

Friday 22nd March – Year 3 class assembly

Friday 10th May – Year 1 class assembly

Friday 17th May – Reception class assembly

Thursday 23rd May – Year 2 class assembly

World Book Day
Mark your calendars for World Book Day on Thursday 7th March, a day filled with exciting activities centred around books. We encourage the children to come dressed as their favourite book character and immerse themselves in the joy of reading.

Comic Relief
Our Student Council, in collaboration with Mrs Else, has decided to support Comic Relief this year, with a fundraising event scheduled for Friday 15th March. Children are invited to come to school dressed in their pyjamas for a donation of £1, with all proceeds going towards supporting the world’s poorest communities.
Parents’ Evening
Parents’ Evenings are scheduled for Wednesday 20th of March and Thursday 21st March. We will inform you when appointments become available to book on Parent Mail. 
Uniform Shop

Our second-hand uniform shop is now up and running, offering washed and well-maintained clothing items. The shop is conveniently located in the front Reception foyer and will be accessible outside on Fridays for your convenience.

Hygiene Bank

A heartfelt thank you to everyone who has contributed to the Hygiene Bank. Your donations have been incredibly generous and it’s heartwarming to see our Year 5 pupils actively involved in delivering these donations. Some children have volunteered their own time to help out on a weekend at the charity. Their dedication to helping others is truly inspiring.
School Disco

OSSA have scheduled a school disco on the evening of Friday 9th February. Entry is £3.50 per child. Children are encouraged to bring a water bottle which will be filled with water or squash. OSSA will also provide a small snack so please let OSSA know if your child has any dietary requirements. Mobile phones, cameras or smart watches are not permitted at these school events. At the end of the disco, children must be picked up promptly by an adult. The times for the disco are as follows:
Reception & KS1 – 5.15 pm – 6.15 pm

KS2 – 6.30 pm – 7.30 pm

If you can help at either disco OSSA would really appreciate your help and can be contacted at: ossa@oldstratford.northants.sch.uk
School Calendar

Stay updated on all events through our calendar on the website or the Jotter App. We strive to provide ample notice, but for the latest updates, the website or Jotter is the go-to source. Please note that some dates may be subject to change. https://www.oldstratfordschool.org.uk/news-and-diary/school-calendar
As always, we appreciate your ongoing support and partnership in your child’s education.
Warm regards,




Miss Morris 

